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Wilderness First Aid Certification

Delaware County Red Cross

March 4-6, 2011

The basic cost for the entire certification is only $90.00. CPR testing will take place on Friday evening and the Wilderness First Aid test will be administered on Sunday afternoon. Cost includes all books, certifications, study guides and a patch. Registration material is available on the Simon Kenton Council website.

Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
March 6, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time.
Rangemaster Training

Camp Lazarus Welcome Center

Sunday, March 6, 2011

Who should take the training? Those who are Day Camp Staff, volunteer with the Shoot-O-Ree, or volunteer with other District/Council events where Shooting Sports is part of the program. Cost is only $10.00 Questions? Please contact Jonathan Bonness (614-436-7200) jbonness@skcbsa.org. 
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
April 3, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.
Wilderness First Aid Certification

Beaumont Scout reservation

Greater Cleveland Council

April 1-3, 2011

The basic cost for the entire certification is only $109.00. CPR testing will take place on Friday evening and the Wilderness First Aid test will be administered on Sunday afternoon. Cost includes all books, certifications, study guides and a patch. Registration is available on line at www.wfa.info.

Central Region Kodiak Course Director’s Conference
April 8-9, 2011

TBD (Illinois)
The Central Region will be hosting a Kodiak Course Director's Conference for the new Kodiak that will be available in 2011. The exact location has not yet been determined as we are waiting for confirmation. However, please mark your calendars for April 8-9th, 2011 and watch the Central Region website for more information. Or you can contact Connie Elliott at campconnie@aol.com or 419-340-8022.

National Youth Leadership Training (NYLT) - New Third Course  
April 1-3, 2011

April 14-16, 2011
Camp Lazarus

National Youth Leadership Training is an exciting, action-packed program designed for councils to provide youth members with leadership skills and experience they can use in their home troops, crews and in other situations demanding leadership of self and others. NYLT is a six-day course. Content is delivered in a troop and patrol outdoor setting with an emphasis on immediate application of learning in a fun environment. Interconnecting concepts and work processes are introduced early, built upon, and aided by the use of memory aids, which allows participants to understand and employ the leadership skills much faster. This course is open to Boy Scouts and Venturers. Online registration will be available November, 2010. Cost: $155.00. If you should have any questions contact course Director Dale Hayes at hayesbsa@gmail.com.
Powder Horn Training Course

Simon Kenton Council

April 29-3, 2011

May 20-22, 2011 

Camp Lazarus

This is the ultimate educational experience for youth and adults alike. You will get the chance to experience the requirements and activities for the Ranger Award.  Experience is the word, everything from Scuba, Sailing, GPS Navigation, Kayaking, Mountain Biking, Horseback Riding, Rappelling, Caving, Skeet Shooting, Living History, and much, much more. Applications are available on the SKC web site and the National Powder Horn web site. If you should have any questions please contact the Course Director, Dale Hayes. Cost for the course is $250.
Night Owl

Dan Beard Council

May 4-6, 2011

Activities will include duct tape climbing, rappelling, scavenger hunt, night climbing and dutch oven cook off. Contact Andy Voskul for more information at ecowarrior67@gmail.com.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Awesome Table
May 1, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.
Area 4 Great Canoe Race

May 13-15, 2011

Muskingum Valley Scout Reservation

This is a bring your own canoe event, but canoes are available at an extra cost to be announced

March 1st with all other registration costs. Come join Venturing Scouts from around the Area for The Great Canoe Race down the historic Muskingum River from MVSR to the finish line at the canal in

Zanesville, Ohio. Highlights: Ride through the oldest man operated double lock system, Enjoy a Salisbury Steak Dinner Saturday after the race, and Awards and evening specialties by Glen Fisher from Muskingum

Valley Council.  All Registration will open March 1st, and Due by April 15th (cost included). Registration

will be located on Muskingum Valley’s webpage at www.muskingumvalleycouncil.com Questions? Contact me! Lauren Snyder; Area 4 President horses_n_scouts@live.com Costs: Will be announced by March 1st; This includes: Patch, Saturday Night Dinner, Lock fees, Transportation from end of race back to camp

Camping (water and toiletries at each site).
Canoe Clinic 

Camp Lazarus

May 14-16, 2011

This is your chance to get the training to become an expert at canoeing and teach others. The clinic is run by the Council Canoe Experts. Registration is available on the Council website.

Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
June 5, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time.
Kodiak Trek

June 4-10, 2011

Blue Ridge Council

South Carolina

Kodiak is a leadership development course for older teens offered by the Blue Ridge Council. It is

based on the servant leader concept. Kodiak 2011 for the Blue Ridge Council will be delivered on a

mountain trek in the Jocassee Gorges area of northwestern South Carolina. The date for the

Kodiak 2011 course offered by Blue Ridge Council is June 4th to 10th of 2011. This six day trek will

begin with a canoe trip north across Lake Jocassee to the Foothills trail. Then, Kodiak Venture crews and their crew advisors will spend five days trekking in the Jocassee Gorges wilderness area on the Foothills Trail. For more information check the Blue Ridge Council website.
Canoe Clinic 

Camp Oyo

June 4-6, 2011

This is your chance to get the training to become an expert at canoeing and teach others. The clinic is run by the Council Canoe Experts. Registration is available on the Council website.
Philmont Training Center

Cimarron, New Mexico

Venturing Specific Training Dates

The Boy Scouts of America’s Philmont Training Center and Scout Ranch offer Venturers and adults an excellent training opportunity and the experience of a lifetime. Located in the majestic mountains of northeast New Mexico, Philmont offers a variety of Venturing development courses at the training center and in Philmont’s challenging backcountry. The Philmont Training Center provides a comfortable, well-equipped training atmosphere. It also offers an outstanding family vacation experience. Programs and activities are offered for adults and children of all ages. Family activities include hiking, tours, handicrafts, campfires, horseback riding, games, western cookouts, and more! Participants and their families will enjoy Philmont’s tent city with electricity, showers, and clean restrooms. Meals are provided in a family setting in the Villa Dining Hall. For safety and convenience, Philmont provides a medical facility, chapels, a library, a laundry, trading posts, a handicraft center, a snack bar, and more. Nearby attractions include historic Cimarron, Red River, and Taos. The Venturing Division offers exciting Philmont opportunities for 2011. Attendance is by invitation only, upon recommendation of the local council or national Venturing committee. Please call or visit your local council for details. There is no longer a 'Venturing week', so they are scattered through all the weeks.

JUNE 5 - 11 
Delivering Venturing to your District and Council 
JUNE 12 - 18 
How to Develop Crews that Thrive

JUNE 19 - 25 
The Administration of Venturing 

JULY 24 - 30 
The Administration of Venturing 

JULY 31 - AUGUST 6 
Training Venturing Leaders - Youth and Adults


National Youth Leadership Training (NYLT) - Nagatamen   
June 12-18, 2011

Camp Oyo

Portsmouth, OH
National Youth Leadership Training is an exciting, action-packed program designed for councils to provide youth members with leadership skills and experience they can use in their home troops, crews and in other situations demanding leadership of self and others. NYLT is a six-day course. Content is delivered in a troop and patrol outdoor setting with an emphasis on immediate application of learning in a fun environment. Interconnecting concepts and work processes are introduced early, built upon, and aided by the use of memory aids, which allows participants to understand and employ the leadership skills much faster. This course is open to Boy Scouts and Venturers. Online registration will be available November, 2010. Cost: $155.00. If you should have any questions contact course Director Scott Simpson at kindredkritters@gmail.com
Climbing Camp, Ranger Award Camp

June 26-July 2, 2011

Swift Base (Greater St. Louis Council)
Knob Lick, MO

Exciting changes are coming your way for Swift in 2011! In addition to our standard Swift program of climbing, rappelling, horses, skiing, tubing, and challenge course, there will be new opportunities to really dig deep into some programs and become an “Expert” in aquatics, horseback riding, and shooting. During the Climbing week, we will have experts supplementing our Swift staff. In addition we will offer many of the standard Swift high adventure activities that you are used to every week. Contact: Jared White

Email: jwhite@stlbsa.org or by Phone: (314) 256-3092 for more information.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
July 3, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. 
Venturing Summer Camp

July 10-16, 2011

Camp Birch

Tecumseh Council

Experience an awesome Venturing Summer Camp at Camp Hugh Taylor Birch. Campers start the week with a Beach Party and end with a bang (a black powder shoot off). Several modules a day are offered for training and high adventure which will help to fulfill all the requirements for the Ranger Award. Cost is $230 before May 15th. Contact Ron Sparks the Program Director at rsparks@bsamail.org. 
Kodiak 2011
July 15-17, 2011

July 23-25, 2011
Dan Beard Council

The Kodiak dates are Friday through Sunday on the first weekend and Saturday through Monday on the second weekend. Each weekend will begin at 7:30am on the first day and finish at approximately 5 pm on

the last day. All participants must attend both weekends to complete the course. Fees for the course are $250 if paid by June 15th and $275 if paid afterward. This fee includes all meals, program materials and

recognition items for Kodiak. Preregistration is required. A $50.00 deposit is required with the submission of the Kodiak application. Deposit is non-refundable, but is transferable to another person. Applications will be accepted on a first come first served basis until the course reaches capacity. Alternates will be placed on a waiting list. Kodiak is open to Venturing youth, male or female, age 14 -20 and to Boy Scout youth age 14-17. A BSA Class 3 Physical is required to participate in this course. For more information contact Chris Guay by Email: tguay@cinci.rr.com or by phone at 513-336-7673.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
August 7, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. 
Venturing Beach Bash Rendezvous 

Alum Creek State Park Delaware, Ohio

August 12-14, 2011

Do you enjoy sailing, kayaking, canoeing, tubing and just about any other activity that involves water? Then this is for you. Lots of fun water activities and fellowship for all. Mark your calendars now for the date. We will be doing the potluck again for the Saturday evening meal with the event supplying the meat for sandwiches. Cost for the weekend is $15. Look for registration after the first of the year once the campground has been secured. 
Powder Horn Training Course

Beaumont Scout Reservation

August 12-14, 2011 and

Firelands Scout Reservation

September 9-11, 2011 

This is the ultimate educational experience for youth and adults alike. You will get the chance to experience the requirements and activities for the Ranger Award.  Experience is the word, everything from Scuba, Sailing, GPS Navigation, Kayaking, Mountain Biking, Horseback Riding, Rappelling, Caving, Skeet Shooting, Living History, and much, much more. Applications are available by contacting Tim O’Hare Course Director at fireship1776@sbcglobal.net and the National Powder Horn web site. Cost for the course is $200.  
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
September 4, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time.
Venturing Fall Fun Rally

September 23-25, 2011

Greater St. Louis Council

High Ridge, Missouri

Join the Greater Saint Louis Area Council Venturing Officers' Association for the 2011 Fall Fun Rally. Around 1000 Venturers and Explorers will be in attendance at the largest annual Venturing event in the country. Over 100 events will span the weekend including Caving, Climbing, Fencing, Volleyball, Talent show, Rendevous Mountain Man Area, Belegarth Medieval Historical Combat Society, Retro 70's Disco Theme. Training Classes, American Indian Village. Military Demonstrations and displays, police Demonstrations, Helicopters and more. Come one out, camp for the weekend and enjoy yourself. Bring your own food, or buy our meal plan. Whatever you do, we guarantee the Fall Fun Rally will be more fun that you can fit into the weekend!!! We're still working out all the details for the weekend, but check out the Fall Fun Rally site from last year for more information. 


Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
October 2, 2011 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. 
Venturing Service Day and Awards Banquet
October 29, 2011 

Camp Lazarus
Service, good food, high ropes and low ropes at AEC, elections, adult training and all for only $15 per person. Elect Venturing Officers Association (VOA) officers for 2012 and honor the officers from 2011. A day of fun and fellowship for all with lots of surprises. Registration will be on the skcbsa.org website.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting

January 8, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This will be the first meeting for the VOA in 2012 and they will be planning for the University of Scouting, the ski trip, and setting dates for the picnic and backpacking trek. 
2012 Volunteer Development Training Conference

Florida National High Adventure Sea Base
January 16–21, 2012
Scout leaders will have the opportunity to attend a Philmont-style training conference at the Florida National High Adventure Sea Base the week of January 16-21, 2012. Each conference will be staffed by experienced, informed Scouters. The conference schedule includes ample time to enjoy the mild climate and natural beauty of the Florida Keys. The following conferences are scheduled:  Strictly for Scoutmasters, Strictly for Cubmasters, Advancement Policy and Procedures, Webelos to First Class, Geocache and Scouting, Administration of Venturing. The $350 conference fee includes meals, dormitory housing, and course materials. There is limited space for each conference, so registration will be handled on a first-come, first-served basis. The conference begins with check-in at the Sea Base on Monday afternoon, January 16, and will conclude with graduation on Friday, January 20. (Housing will be provided until Saturday, January 21.) Wednesday afternoon will be free time to enjoy the local attractions.  No family program will be offered, but spouses are welcome to attend. Register online at the Florida National Sea Base website. 
Simon Kenton Council’s University of Scouting

January 21, 2012

Pickerington North High School

WOW guess who is coming to the University this year???? Well you should definitely come and you will find out! This is a chance to meet with scouters from across the Council and receive training in your program area or just take some courses for fun. There will be a midway area and lunch will be furnished. Plan to attend. Registration form is available on the Council web site at skcbsa.org. Please note Venturing Leaders will be able to take the introductory series of classes and they can receive the Venturing Adult Leader Training. There will also be Venturing Youth classes also. Registration will open in September.

Silver Beaver Presentation

Saturday, February 5, 2012 (Noon)

Four Seasons 
This is your chance to help honor the new Silver Beaver class of 2011. There is also a limited edition SB patch that will be available only at the luncheon for sale. You must be a Silver Beaver honoree from the past to purchase. Proceeds will go to funding future luncheons. Register online at skcbsa.org.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table
February 5, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

March 4, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

April 1, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

May 6, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

June 3, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. In addition the adult Venturing Committee meeting will be held at the same time.
Venturing Officers Association Meeting and Venturing Awesome Table

July 1, 2012 (4-6 pm)

Maize Manor United Methodist Church

This meeting for the VOA will begin at 4 pm with Crew Presidents from around the Council and any other interested youth invited to attend the meeting at 5 pm. 
SKC Venturing Staff Advisor

Robert Drew

Phone:  614-436-7200 

Fax:  614-436-7917

rodrew@skcbsa.org
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